Bishops Urge That All People Count and Must Be Included
in Census Efforts
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WASHINGTON—Bishop Frank Dewane, of Venice, Florida, Chairman of the USCCB
Committee on Domestic Justice and Human Development and Bishop Joe Vasquez, of
Austin, Chairman of the Committee on Migration, issued the following statement in advance
of the oral argument of Department of Commerce v. New York, before the United States
Supreme Court regarding the importance of ensuring an accurate count for the U.S. Census.

“Our country conducts a Census every ten years to count the number of men, women and
children residing in the United States. Census data helps direct more than $800 billion
annually to key programs designed to advance the common good, strengthen families and
reduce poverty. The Catholic Church and other service providers rely on the national Census
to provide an accurate count in order to effectively serve those in need,” said Bishop
Dewane.

“We urge for all people to be counted in the Census, regardless of their citizenship.
Proposed questions regarding immigration status will obstruct accurate Census estimates
and ultimately harm immigrant families and the communities they live in. Our society,
rooted in the strength of the family, cannot risk missing this opportunity to give children
and parents the tools they need to succeed,” said Bishop Vasquez.
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